
To: City Council Date: April 3, 2024 
  From: Mayor Kate Gallego 

  Subject: *REVISED BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS – APPOINTEES 

The purpose of this memo is to provide recommendations for appointments to the 
following Boards and Commissions: 

Development Advisory Board 

I recommend the following for reappointment: 

Caroline Lobo 
Ms. Lobo will serve her second term to expire April 3, 2027. 

*ADD: North Gateway Village Planning Committee

Councilwoman Ann O’Brien recommends the following for appointment: 

Kylie Kennelly 
Ms. Kennelly is a Community Outreach Specialist at HonorHealth and a resident of 
District 1. She fills a vacancy for a term to expire November 19, 2025. 

North Mountain Village Planning Committee 

Vice Mayor Debra Stark recommends the following for appointment: 

Heather Garbarino 
Ms. Garbarino is a resident of District 3. She will serve a term to expire November 19, 
2025.  

Sister Cities Commission 

I recommend the following for appointment: 

Drew Hutchinson 

ATTACHMENT A



Mr. Hutchinson is the Chief Marketing Officer for McCarthy Law PLC and a resident of 
District 3. He fills a vacancy for a term to expire April 3, 2027.   
 
Vision Zero Community Advisory Committee 
 
Councilwoman Betty Guardado recommends the following for appointment: 
 
Marco Marcial  
Mr. Marcial is the Owner of Maddix Enterprises. He fills a vacancy representing District 
5 for a partial term to expire March 1, 2025.  
 
Councilwoman Laura Pastor recommends the following for reappointment:  
 
Ed Hermes 
Mr. Hermes will serve his first full term to expire March 1, 2026.  
 
Councilman Kevin Robinson recommends the following for appointment: 
 
Catherine Mulkerin  
Ms. Mulkerin is the Owner & CEO of C/M Development & Design. She replaces Jay 
Beeber representing District 6 for a term to expire March 1, 2026.  
 
*ADD: Councilman Jim Waring recommends the following for appointment: 
 
Steve Burns 
Mr. Burns is the CEO at Duplipack and a resident of District 2. He replaces James 
Farley for a term to expire March 1, 2026.  
 
*ADD: Rio Vista Village Planning Committee 
 
Councilwoman Ann O’Brien recommends the following for appointment: 
 
Dino Cotton 
Mr. Cotton is the President at Rezeo and a resident of District 1. He fills a vacancy for a 
term to expire November 19, 2025.  


